RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2012/1058                       DECISION DATE:

_________________________________________________________________________________________________
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	APPLICANT:
	
	
	AGENT:
	
	

	Mr G Winterbottom

Higherfield

Osbaldeston Lane

Osbaldeston

Lancashire

BB2 7LY
	
	Peter Hitchen Design Ltd

14 Church Lane

Whalley

Clitheroe

Lancs

BB7 9SY

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Outline application for a separate dwelling the curtilage of Higherfield.

	AT:
	Higherfield Osbaldeston Lane Osbaldeston Lancashire BB2 7LY



	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The site is in a relatively isolated, predominantly rural and open location, and the development of the site in principle would therefore not be in accordance with the NPPF presumption in favour of sustainable development, and is also considered by definition to be inappropriate development contrary to Local Plan Policies G1, G5 and H2, and Core Strategy 2008/2028 Regulation 22 Submission Draft Policies DMG1, DMG2, DMH1 and DMH3.  Approval of this application would lead to the creation of a new dwelling in the open countryside without sufficient justification to the detriment of the visual amenities of the area.



	
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. This was not used in this case. As the application site is in an unsustainable location the proposal is considered to be unacceptable in principle as it is contrary to advice in NPPF and contrary to policies in both the Council's Local Plan and its emerging Core Strategy. These objections could not have been resolved through discussion/negotiation.   



	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	
	

	
	

	JOHN HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
	
	


2

